
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 
 
 

In the Matter of a Working Case Regarding ) 
Electric Vehicle Charging Facilities  ) File No. EW-2016-0123 
 
 

STAFF’S MOTION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME 

 COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff), by 

and through counsel, and for its Motion for Extension of Time in this matter hereby 

states: 

1. On December 2, 2015, the Missouri Public Service Commission 

(Commission) opened a working case docket to address unresolved legal and long-term 

policy issues related to electric vehicle charging stations. This order arose from the 

Commission’s Report and Order over a disputed issue in Kansas City Power & Light 

Company’s last rate case, File No. ER-2014-0370. 

2. The Order Opening a Working Case Regarding Electric Vehicle Charging 

Facilities ordered Staff to investigate and report on the legal and policy regulatory 

issues related to both the installation and operation of electric charging facilities and the 

associated sale of electricity to electric vehicle owners, and file a report of its findings 

and recommendations no later than June 1, 2016. Any other person or entity wishing to 

respond was granted until August 1, 2016 to do so. 

3. Staff initially planned to hold a workshop on February 11, 2016 but due to 

scheduling conflicts and room availability, the finalized date for the workshop has been 

moved to May 25, 2016. 



4. Because Staff’s investigation and recommendation will necessarily include 

findings and information discovered from the workshop and parties’ responses to 

questionnaires, a filing date of June 1, 2016 will leave Staff with insufficient time to 

develop a robust recommendation. 

5. Staff requests a new filing date of July 1, 2016 for its recommendation, 

and a date of September 1, 2016 for responses of any person or entity wishing to file. 

WHEREFORE, Staff prays that the Commission will grant this request for an 

extension to July 1, 2016 for Staff to file its recommendation and September 1, 2016 for 

all other parties to file responsive comments, and grant such other and further relief as 

the Commission considers just in the circumstances. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

/s/ Nicole Mers 
Nicole Mers 
Assistant Staff Counsel 
Missouri Bar No. 66766 
Attorney for the Staff of the  
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65012 
(573) 751-6651 (Telephone) 
(573) 751-9285 (Fax) 
Nicole.mers@psc.mo.gov  

 

 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the foregoing was served by electronic 
mail, or First Class United States Postal Mail, postage prepaid, on this  
5th day of May, 2016, to all counsel of record. 
 

/s/ Nicole Mers 

mailto:Nicole.mers@psc.mo.gov

